
 SHIACOAA DISTRICT 10 BUSINESS MEETING Jan 4th, 2022
HOSTING GROUP: Owosso Young Peoples Group

CALL TO ORDER: 
Meeting was called to order at 6pm by Bill D.,acting Chair and opened with 

the Serenity Prayer. Twelve Traditions were ready by Don B.

SECRETARY’S REPORT: 
Minutes of the November 2021 meeting were read by Kim D acting Sec. and 

approved as read.

TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Treasurer Peg R. reported as follows:

Beginning Balance: $1424.59
Income: $1551.57
Expenses: $1474.57
Ending Balance Prudent: $400.00
Reserve Working Balance: $1101.59
The report was approved as written.

DCM Report:
 Kim D, DCM presented her report.
The December 4th workshop was postponed due to rise in Covid cases in our 

area and the concern that the workshop falling between 2 major holidays. The new 
date will be determined at the next District 10 meeting on 1/4/2022.

I attended the December 5th CMIA via zoom where I confirmed District 10 
as host for the February 6th 2022 Area 32 meeting. 

There is a new address for sending group contributions to the GSO:
Post Office Box 2407
James A Farley Station
New York, NY 10116-2407

I’ve be out to f2f meetings handing out the updated printable of District 10 
meetings. I also have been asking for contact information from at least 1 person of 
the groups for getting events info and updates out more timely.

I contacted the Chapin chair to inquire if they will start back up this month. 
They stated no and it is will be announce when they do.

The Alanon meeting restart date of 1/2/2022 Sunday 7 pm at St Josephs in 
Owosso was pushed to the next Sunday due to inclement weather and a positive 
Covid case.

I will be in attendance at the upcoming February 6th CMIA.



WEBMASTER REPORT: 
Bill D reported that he has fixed the broken link on our webpage meeting 

calendar. Bill will also be posting the flyer for the  Detrpit March round up.
OLD BUSINESS:

The surveys results which reflected about 30% of our district showed that 
most felt the Directories, hotline, website, and picnic were important. Less 
important are the workshop, PI/CPC, Literature. Discussion was to keep the 
frequency of the district meetings every 2 months and to rotate the location.  
(survey attached below)

Peg R had information on howmuch the new directories would cost. The 
body voted against getting new directories at this time. Peg R also reported the cost
of a new cell phone for the hotline through Spectrum as $132 for phone, $10 
activation fee, $14 service charge totaling $156.00. Monthly fee thereafter would be 
$14.00 and the charge would go to Peg the acting treasurer. It was voted on 
unanimously to move forward with the purchase of a cell phone. It was discussed 
that the phone would go into rotation to willing participants to be answer on a 
monthly or bi-monthly basis. Also discussed was a folder of important information 
to go with the phone that persons answering could use to help callers. It was 
decided to discuss how the rotation of the phone and what needs to go into the 
information folder at the next District meeting. Max R volunteered to connect with 
the Flint AA hotline to get ideas on what should be in said folder. There was a 
unanimous

Vote to keep the February 6 CMIA menu the same as in the past and 
volunteers puttheir names on the list to help.

NEW BUSINESS: 
The new date voted unanimously for the GSR Workshop is May 14. 

It was put forth that the District 10 positions of secretary and chair need to 
be filled at this time. Billie Jo P volunteered to be the secretary.

NEXT MEETING:
The next District meeting will be on March 2, 2022 at 6pm hosted by the 

Bancroft Group at the Methodist Church 101 Beach St. Bancroft
                                   

ADJOURNMENT: The meeting closed with a prayer at 7pm

IN ATTENDANCE: 
Peg R, Denny S, Mary H.T., Bill D, Donald B, Billie Jo P, Liz J, Doug J, 

PaulB, Max R, Kim D



Survey Results 2021

There are, currently, 30 Groups holding 43 face to face  meetings a week in Area 32 
Diatrict 10, ShiaCoaa. 19 are registered with GSO. 11 are not registered or their 
registration status is unknown. Additionally, there are 5 Zoom meetings hosted by 
members in our district on a weekly basis.
We received 8 responses (+/-30%)  to the survey we made available in Sept., 2021.
Not all groups responded to each point of the survey.
Results and comments:
As to the iportance of: 

Directories:  5 very 2 somewhat
Hotline:   4 very 2 somewhat
Website:   5 very 2 somewhat
Picnic:   5 very 2 somewhat      1 not at all
Workshops: 3 very 2 somewhat

On forming service committees rated on an importance scale of 1 - 5 with 1 highest 
and 5 lowest:

PI/CPC ( Public information/Cooperation with the Professional Community)
Rated 1: 3 responses
    "     2: 2       "
    "     3  1       "
    "     5: 1       "   

Literature     "  
    “ 1:  1
    "     2:  1
    "     3:  1
1 comment: "It's a group thing."

Other Functions:
1 Comment: "More picnics."

Frequency of district business meetings:
2 mos: 2
3 mos: 3
4 mos 1
1 comment: "it doesn't matter."

Locations for district business meetings:
Rotate: 4
set date and location:     2
Set + zoom    1 


